
 STATE OF ILLINOIS  

HEALTH FACILITIES AND SERVICES REVIEW BOARD 
 

   525 WEST JEFFERSON ST.     SPRINGFIELD,  ILL INOIS 62761  (217)  782-3516 FAX:  (217)  785-4111 

 

 

MEMORANDUM 
 
TO:  Mike Constantino, Chief – Program Review Section 

Division of Health Systems Development   
 
FROM: Kathy Olson, Chairman 

Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board     
 
RE:	  #E-022-18 – Change of Ownership      

  #E-023-18 – Change of Ownership 
  #E-024-18 – Change of Ownership  

	
Facility:	 Centegra Hospital – McHenry 

  Centegra Hospital – Woodstock 
  Centegra Hospital - Huntley 

 
This is to advise you that I have reviewed the above-captioned exemption application with the 
requirements in 77 ILAC 1130.500 and 77 ILAC 1130.520 and have determined the following: 
 

    X      This application is in compliance with the requirements in 77 ILAC 1130.500 and 
77 ILAC 1130.520 

 
           This application is to be reviewed by the Health Facilities Planning Board. 

 
           Other actions as follows:                                                                    

     

    May 29, 2018 
     

Kathy Olson, Chairman   Date 
Illinois Health Facilities  
and Services Review Board 

 



1

Constantino, Mike

From: Olson, Kathryn J
Sent: Tuesday, May 29, 2018 3:17 PM
To: Constantino, Mike
Subject: Re: no objection letter 

Oh yeah. That's what I was waiting for to approve:)  

From: Constantino, Mike 
Sent: Tuesday, May 29, 2018 9:11 AM 
To: Olson, Kathryn J; Sewell, Richard; Murphy, Marianne E.; McNeil, Ronald; Hemme, Barbara; Burzynski, Brad; Demuzio, 
Deanna; Johnson, Joel K.; McGlasson, John 
Cc: Avery, Courtney; Mitchell, Jeannie; Guild, Ann; Roate, George 
Subject: no objection letter  
  

Board Members: 
  
We received this letter this morning from 
Bridget Orth at Northwestern documenting 
that the Office of the Attorney General had no 
objections to the affiliation of Centegra and 
Northwestern  
  
Mike Constantino 
525 West Jefferson 
Springfield, Illinois  62761 
217-782-3516 (Phone) 
217-785-4111 (Fax) 
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